From: Adam Greenhalgh
Sent: 25 November 2021 10:40
To: Planning Planning

Subject: FW: application number 2021/3105/P on behalf of the Highgate and Muswell Hill

**Eruv Committee** 

Dear Planning

Please could you redact and upload this for me

Kind regards

Adam Greenhalgh Planning Officer

Telephone: 020 7974 6341 -----Original Message-----

From: Anthony Sober

Sent: 24 November 2021 16:40

To: Adam Greenhalgh

Subject: application number 2021/3105/P on behalf of the Highgate and Muswell Hill Eruv Committee

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware — This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so extra vigilance is required.

Dear Mr Greenhalgh

I write to support the above application. It will help to support the existence and future of the synagogue communities which extend into Camden. Among its many positive effects the Eruv will enable members of families with young children to bring them to the synagogues on the Sabbath using buggies, enabling all members of the family to become more active within the communities. This will particularly affect mothers, who are generally the carers who choose to remain at home with the young children, because without the existence of an Eruv they are not permitted to use a buggy on the Sabbath.

The same considerations apply to wheelchair owners.

An Eruv has already been approved in many parts of London with no real visible effects. The placing of the necessary poles and wires has been carefully planned and it has been found in other areas that they are unexceptional and soon merge into the generality of existing street furniture.

Yours	sincere	ly

Anthony Sober